Cary High School Speech and Debate Booster Club

Minutes from September 19, 2018 Meeting

7:00 PM, Ms. Ngo’s Residence
Members Present:

Patrick Jessee, Chairperson
Joe Coletti, Treasurer
Annie Ngo, Secretary
Alma Logue, Member-at-large
Alison Horowitz, Member-at-large
Smitha Krishna, Member-at-large
Welcome, Thanks, and Introductions
Mr. Jessee thanked everyone for serving on the board. He encouraged everyone to speak up about issues, including those that may arise from the students. 
Treasurer’s Report

Mr. Coletti discussed the club’s financial activities. We have about $3200 in the bank. Mr. Jessee has already purchased Briefs for the debaters and Scripts for the Interpretation speakers.
Previewing the Upcoming Season
Mr. Jessee distributed a tentative tournament schedule. The first 4 are Dogwood tournaments.  With the aftermath of Hurricane Florence, the schools in Fayetteville may not be open. That first tournament would be for varsity members, since several practices have been missed because of Florence.

He explained that for NCFL’s, student scores from their top 3 Dogwood tournaments are used for qualifications. 
The Tarheel East Congress Districts tournament on Feb 26 determines who qualifies for NSDA’s. The following tournament is for additional NSDA qualifications, on the Big Questions Debate. 

Miss Davis & Mr. Decker are stepping up to help the team even more this year.

Positions and Roles

Impvitational Donations: Ms. Horowitz will coordinate getting donations for the tournament. She will discuss this with Ms. Moore, who headed it up last year. Ms. Horowitz will provide the list of potential donors and divide the students into groups.

The board members and senior students will drive the groups to solicit donations on Oct 2 at 2:45. 

Impvitational Student Lounge/ Concessions: Ms. Davies & Mr. Decker will handle the cash registers. Ms. Logue and Ms. Krishna will be in charge of ordering food. We will have a Signup Genius for tournament day help.

Mr. Coletti brought up that Jersey Mike’s might be a good vendor this year. Marybeth Hardie is head of CHS PTSA, and she will probably give us a good deal. The board agreed and thought having simple subs with extras on the side would work best. We will not use Chick-fil-A this year, as they were difficult to work with, and our profit margin was small with them last year.

Ms. Logue said Pizza is always a good seller and will handle ordering that as well as the subs from Jersey Mike’s.
Impvitational Judge’s Lounge: Ms. Horowitz will be in charge of the judges’ lounge. She will use a Signup Genius for food donations as well as for help.

Coffee will come from donations. There will be coffee in the morning and a Keurig in the afternoon.
Chaperone/Snack Supplier: Ms. Logue will continue this role, with other volunteers filling in as needed.
T- Shirts: Ms. Ngo will coordinate the ordering of t-shirts so they are in the students’ hands by the Impvitational. She will discuss the design with students and get final approval from Mr. Jessee.
Winter Break Party: The winter break party will be after school on Dec 19. Ms. Krishna will handle ordering the cake and getting leftover refreshments from Ms. Logue. 
Banquet: The Banquet will be held on April 27. Ms. Horowitz will discuss activities surrounding the banquet with Ms. Moore, who handled it last year.  Mr. Jessee will contact Ms. Lockhart, who has agreed to sponsor us to use the Wessex clubhouse again. We need to reserve the caterer early.
Judge Training
The board decided to have judge training on Sept 29, from 9:30-noon. Mr. Jessee will start with a Welcome session. There will be 2 sessions each for debate and speech, and parents can attend one or both of these. Handouts and resource links will be provided to the potential judges.
Long-term Goals for the Board
Mr. Jessee and Mr. Coletti had discussed NDSA’s with AJ & Paloma, who competed as debaters last year. The girls were very appreciative of the opportunity to attend nationals, and they enjoyed meeting other competitors. They learned that it is standard operating procedure for many private schools to network by attending camps and National Circuit tournaments. Apparently, students keep in contact with other competitors in these circles, and trade prep notes. In addition, some schools also pay former teammates to write briefs for them.  

The board discussed pros and cons of sending some of our students to camp and National Circuit tournaments. 
Mr. Coletti and Mr. Jessee had talked about reorganizing the board documents. The board will discuss this further at later meetings.

Next Meeting
The next board meeting will be held on Oct 25 at Ms. Logue’s residence.
